

ĐỀ ÔN LUYỆN THI VÀO LỚP 6

PRACTICE TEST 1

Time allowance: 60 minutes



I. Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from the others'.

- | | | | |
|---------------------------|-------------------------|-------------------|---------------------|
| 1. A. plum <u>b</u> er | B. comb <u>b</u> | C. rob <u>b</u> | D. clim <u>b</u> er |
| 2. A. televi <u>s</u> ion | B. i <u>s</u> | C. boy <u>s</u> | D. learn <u>s</u> |
| 3. A. fami <u>l</u> y | B. beautif <u>l</u> ful | C. fe <u>l</u> | D. of <u>l</u> |
| 4. A. mood <u>d</u> | B. flood <u>d</u> | C. food <u>d</u> | D. lo <u>o</u> t |
| 5. A. pour <u>r</u> | B. flour <u>r</u> | C. mourn <u>r</u> | D. four <u>r</u> |

II. Choose the best answer to each of the following questions.

6. He.....the money when he.....for his keys.

- A. found - looked B. found - was looking
C. was finding - looked D. was finding - was looking

7. I get.....at 6.00 every morning then I go to school.

- A. dressed B. dress C. dresses D. a dress

8. They left hours ago and.....come back!

- A. haven't still B. hasn't still C. still haven't D. still hasn't

9. It's 8.15. We're late.....school.

- A. to B. at C. for D. of

10.you like to drink coffee? Yes, please.

- A. What B. Would C. Want D. How

11. His mother bought him.....uniform.

- A. a B. an C. the D. two

12. I ask my mother to.....my dog when I am not at home.

- A. see off B. look after C. look at D. take after

13. Last Sunday we.....in the sun, we enjoyed ourselves a lot.

- A. had great fun B. have great fun C. have funs D. had great funs

14. He should go to the.....because he has a toothache.

- A. dentist B. nurse C. doctor D. optician

15. Linh: "Where do you live, Trang?"

Trang: "I live.....Flat 18.....the second floor.....Hanoi Tower."

- A. in-on-to B. of-in-on C. in-on-of D. on-in-in

16. I'm visiting my grandma this afternoon. She went to.....hospital last night.

- A. the B. a C. Ø D. an

17. Linh: "How.....do you go swimming?"

Minh: "Once a week."

- A. far B. long C. much D. often

18. What do we call a baby lion?

- A. a kitten B. a cub C. a leopard D. a calf

19. Linh isn't here. He.....the library to get some books.

- A. went to B. has been to C. has gone to D. has been in

20. Her bike looksthan mine.

- A. much expensive B. most expensive C. as expensive D. far more expensive

21. What is the biggest planet in our solar system?

- A. Mars B. Neptune C. Jupiter D. Earth

22. If the neighbours don't stop....., I will call the police.

- A. arguing B. to argue C. argueing D. argue

23. In which continent is the world's highest mountain?

- A. Europe B. Africa C. Asia D. Australia

24. 70 percent of the Earth is covered with.....

- A. rock B. water C. ice D. desert

25. Minh didn't.....glasses when he was small.

- A. used to wear B. use to wearing C. use to wear D. used to wearing

III. Choose the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

26. She usually is swimming (A) before work (B), but this morning she's (C) jogging (D).

27. We will call (A) you as soon as we will arrive (B) at (C) the (D) airport

28. I never (A) have (B) anything to write with because (C) I'm always lose (D) my pens.

29. You won't (A) gain weight unless you do (B) exercise (C) regularly (D)

30. Trang has done (A) her homework (B) and then (C) listened (D) to music

IV. Read the following passage and choose the word that best fits each of the blanks.

LIFE-SAVING TEENAGER

Henry is 15 years old and (31).....from a small seaside village. He loves the water and he regularly swims (32).....the sea with his friends. One day, Henry and his friends were playing on the beach when they heard shouts from (33)..... "I saw a boy in the water and he was calling for help," said Henry. "He sounded very (34)....." Henry went straight into the water (35).....his friends called the emergency services.

The (36).....has had a big effect on Henry. "A few weeks (37).....I did not know what job I'd like to do. Now, I want to (38).....as a life-guard. I am meeting a life-guard (39).....the local swimming pool next week and she's going to talk to me about the (40)....."

(adapted from Oxford Grammar for School 5)

- | | | | |
|---------------|-------------|---------------|---------------|
| 31. A. goes | B. lives | C. comes | D. appears |
| 32. A. in | B. on | C. into | D. at |
| 33. A. anyone | B. someone | C. everyone | D. anywhere |
| 34. A. happy | B. worrying | C. scared | D. excited |
| 35. A. but | B. while | C. for | D. so |
| 36. A. story | B. sea | C. experiment | D. experience |
| 37. A. later | B. already | C. ago | D. long |
| 38. A. train | B. learn | C. become | D. be |
| 39. A. in | B. at | C. for | D. on |
| 40. A. pool | B. rescue | C. effect | D. job |

V. Read the following passage and choose the correct answer to each of the questions.

CHILDHOOD OBESITY

These days, more and more children are overweight. A name for being extremely overweight is obese. Why is this happening? Doctors, teachers, and other adults believe that children are not getting the right amount of exercise and are not eating the right kinds of food.

In the past, children used to be more active. In early America, there was a lot of work to be done. Children helped on the farms and in the factories. Children didn't have much time to sit around. Today children go to school and come home to watch the television or play video games. Their activities involve sitting are not being active enough. Children are not getting enough exercise, such as running, walking, or riding a bike.

Another main reason for children being overweight is the type of food they eat. More and more families are eating at restaurants or fix quick foods that are loaded with calories. These types of food begin to a up day after day. Children are eating too many of the wrong foods and not enough of the right foods.

Some of the foods that children should be eating include fruits and vegetables, dairy, grains and cereals, and meat and poultry. These types of foods can help children **maintain** their weight and help the body fight disease.

(adapted from Daily Warm-ups Reading Grade 4)

41. Which of the following is NOT a reason why children don't eat enough healthy foods?

- A. Children eat more prepared foods than homemade foods.
- B. Children eat out at restaurants more than they used to.
- C. Children weigh more than they used to.
- D. Unhealthy foods are more readily available these days.

42. Which of the following is NOT correct?

- A. Children in early America have less time to sit around.
- B. Doctors believe that children today need more foods than they used to.
- C. Popular exercise includes riding, running and walking.
- D. Chicken is one of the foods that children should be eating.

43. What is the meaning of the word "fixing" in this passage?

- A. repairing
- B. correcting
- C. mending
- D. preparing

44. What is the meaning of the word "maintain" in this passage?

- A. increase
- B. decrease
- C. think about
- D. keep steady

45. Which of the following statements would be the best one to be added to the passage?

- A. Children need to be taught about the foods they eat and the food choices they make.
- B. Parents are obese and overweight.
- C. Doctors are finding that more and more children are obese.
- D. Scientists are concerned about the food children eat.

VI. Rewrite the second sentence using the given word(s) so that it has a similar meaning to the first sentence.

46. My brother is taller than me. (**AS**)

→ I.....

47. Let's go fishing. (**WE**)

→ Why.....?

48. Linh walks to school every day. (**GOES**)

→ Linh.....

49. My sister used to like dogs. (**FAVOURITE**)

→ My sister.....

50. It's a month since they last ate out. (**SINCE**)

→ They.....